
 

 

ELIGIBILITY FOR COMMISSIONS UNDER THE GREAT SEAL (“KING’S 
COMMISSIONS”) 
 
Comments Submitted to: SOLGENinput@ontario.ca   
 
Title: Eligibility for Commissions Under the Great Seal (“King’s Commissions”) Under 
the Community Safety and Policing Act, 2019 
 
Summary of Proposal: 
 
Under the Community Safety and Policing Act, 2019 (CSPA), the Lieutenant Governor 
in Council (LGIC) can issue a Commission under the Great Seal (“King’s Commissions”) 
to all eligible officers in Ontario.  
 
The ministry is considering making a regulation under the CSPA to prescribe the rank at 
which police officers and First Nation Officers are eligible to receive a King’s 
Commission.  
 
The ministry is proposing that O.P.P. officers of the following ranks continue to be 
eligible to receive King’s Commissions:  
 

• Inspector (or Detective Inspector), Superintendent (or Detective Superintendent), 
Chief Superintendent, Deputy Commissioner, Commissioner.  

 
The ministry is proposing that other police officers and First Nation Officers of the 
following ranks are eligible to receive King’s Commissions:  
 

• Inspector (or Detective Inspector), Staff Inspector, Superintendent (or Detective 
Superintendent), Chief Superintendent or Staff Superintendent, Deputy Chief, 
Chief of Police.  

 
SOLGEN welcomes your comments and feedback.  
 
Contact Address: 
Ministry of the Solicitor General 
Strategic Policy Division 
25 Grosvenor Street 
Toronto, ON M7A 1Y6 
 
Effective Date: Date to be confirmed. 
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